Eye on the World September 23, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of September 23, 2023.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with selfindulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

United Nations – Israel and Saudi peace deal

• An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu Tells UN That Israel Is on Cusp of Historic Peace With Saudi Arabia" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

• An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Netanyahu Unveils 'New Middle East' With Israel-Saudi Peace at United Nations General Assembly" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu 'Ignored Most Crucial Aspects of Israel's Future in United Nations General Assembly Speech'" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

• An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Abbas Softens Demands on Israel, Paving Way for Saudi Peace Deal" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "'Six or Seven' Muslim Nations to Make Peace With Israel After Saudis – Foreign Minister [Eli Cohen]" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

United Nations - Palestinians want to be included

• An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "There Will Never Be Middle East Peace Without Palestine; Abbas Tells UN" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

United Nations – Israel and Iran

• An article titled "Iran Must Face 'Credible' Threat of Force, Israeli's Netanyahu Tells UN" was posted at english.alarabiya.net on Sept. 22, 2023.

Global intentions - WEF, WHO, UN and others

• An article by Glenn Gamboa titled "Clinton Global Initiative Will Launch Network to Provide New Humanitarian Aid to Ukrainians" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Joseph Vazquez titled "Minister of Truth: George Soros Poured \$14.8 Million Into Leftist Vendetta Against 'Disinformation'" was posted at newsbusters.org on Sept. 19, 2023.

• An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Zelenskyy Showed Up at the U.N. and Talked About (You Guessed It) Climate Change" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

International – global digital IDs and A.I.

• An article by Andrew Chapados titled "G20 Proposes Digital ID Similar to Covid-19 Passport System to 'Further Financial Inclusion'" was posted at theblaze.com on Sept. 14, 2023.

What about that Bio-Warfare lab in Reedley, California?

• An article by Ashley Hayek titled "Secret Chinese Biolabs on American Soil? The Shocking Story of Prestige Biotech" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

Origin of covid

• An article by John Ely titled "World Health Organization Demands 'Full Access' to China for Inquiry Into Origins of Covid" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.

Climate change - China resists getting rid of fossil fuels

• An article by Nick Pope titled "China's Climate Envoy [Xie Zenhua] Balks at Calls to Get Rid of Fossil Fuels" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

Weekly reminder – China talks climate change, but produces coal

• Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

• Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

• Looking back to March 2023, an article by Julia Simon titled "China Is Building Six Times More New Coal Plants Than Other Countries" was posted at npr.org on March 2, 2023.

• Looking back to July 2023, an article by Simon Kent titled "E.U. Official [European Commission Vice President Frans Timmermans] Sees 'Contradiction' Between China's Climate Aims and Love of Coal" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: We Can't Fix Climate Without China Completely Ditching Coal That They're Using More Of" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by John Hayward titled "China's Coal Power Binge Accelerates: Over 300 More Plants on the Way" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

International electric vehicles

• An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled " 'Our Tesla Insurance Is Double What We Pay for Our Gas Car!' Married Couple Is Shocked to Discover High Cost of Covering Electric Vehicles – So Why Do Insurers Penalize Eco-Drivers? [EV Are Made of Parts That Are Harder to Replace and More Expensive]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Multiple Western EV Manufacturers May Have Links to Chinese Region Notorious for Slave Labor" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

More international climate change

• An article by John Hayward titled "Report: U.N. Using Climate 'Credit' Scheme to Hide Massive Carbon Emissions" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by John Oyewale titled "14 Climate Protesters Detained for Covering Germany's Brandenburg Gate in Orange Paint" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Biden family business - deep state has known about it for years

• Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "Biden Inc. [Quoted:

'Over His Decades in Office Joe's Family Fortunes Have Closely Tracked His Political Career']" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 2, 2019.

• Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "The Biden Family's Strange Business History" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 3, 2019.

• Looking back to October 2022, a report by Iowa Senator Chuck Grassley titled "FBI Possesses Significant, Impactful, Voluminous Evidence of Potential Criminality in Biden Family Business Arrangements" was posted at grassley.senator.gov on Oct. 17, 2022.

• Looking back to January 2023, an article by Curt Devine, Casey Tolan and Scott Glover titled "A Famous Last Name, Business Deals and a Looming Probe: Republicans Ramp Up Investigation of Biden Family" was posted at cnn.com on Jan. 17, 2023.

• An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden Bribery Breadcrumbs Leave Only One Possible Conclusion: Deep-State Partisans Buried the Evidence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

Formal impeachment inquiry for Joe Biden

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "Pelosi's Words From 2019 Come Back to Haunt Her as Biden Impeachment Inquiry Looms [When She Insisted on October 15, 2019 That There Was No Requirement to Hold an Authorizing Vote for an Impeachment Inquiry]" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

Hunter Biden indictment – is it designed to protect Joe Biden?

• An article by Terresa Monroe-Hamilton titled "'Don't Fall for It': Hunter Biden Indicted on Multiple Felony Gun Counts That Steer Clear of 'The Big Guy'" was posted at americanwire.con on Sept. 14, 2023.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Andy McCarthy [of Fox News] Says Hunter's Gun Charge Is Only Crime That Can't Be Tied to Joe Biden" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 14, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Jonathan Turley Says DOJ's Hunter Charges Seemingly 'Insulate' Joe Biden" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Gun Charges Against Hunter Biden Are Meant to Protect the President; Legal Experts Say" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Hunter Biden Indicted on the Few Charges That Don't Implicate Joe Biden" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Cruz Blasts DOJ Over Charges Against Hunter Biden: They

Are 'Protecting Joe Biden'" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by [liberal lawyer] Alan Dershowitz titled "Will the Second Amendment Save Hunter Biden?" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Biden family business

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Media's Covert Protection of Scandal-Plagued Bidens Comes to Light and Yet They Still Push President, Hunter's Innocence" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 13, 2023.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Politico's [Heidi] Przybyla: Other Than Hunter's Own Words, GOP Doesn't Have Evidence Against Joe" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Biden's Relationship With His AG Merrick Garland Is Now in 'Deep Freeze' Because White House 'Thinks Tough Probes Into Hunter and Classified Documents Are Unfair'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Emily Goodin titled "IRS Whistleblowers' Lawyers Accuse Hunter Biden of Intimidation and Trying to 'Turn People's Attention' Away From His Legal Problems With 'Frivolous Lawsuit Over Release of His Tax Records" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Nick Allen titled "Gavin Newsom Says He 'Doesn't Love' Hunter Biden Benefitting From Family Connections, but Mocks Republican Impeachment Inquiry Into Joe Biden as 'Student Government'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "James Comer to Subpoena Joe Biden's 'Mystery' Corporation That Collected \$10 Million in 2017" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 22, 2022.

Joe Biden loves doing business with China

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "U.S. Trade Deficit With World Up \$1.3 Billion in July – Deficit With China Alone Up \$1.2 Billion" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 7, 2023.

International abortion outlook

• An article by Andreas Wailzer titled "Argentine Presidential Candidate Javier Milei Condemns Abortion as 'Murder' in Tucker Carlson Interview" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Police Apologize to UK Catholic Arrested for Praying Silently Outside Abortion Center" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

International gender outlook

• An article by Jonathan Van Maren titled "Denmark Is the Latest European Country Turning Away From Transgender Mutilation of Children" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Jonathan Van Maren titled "Canadian Media Are Harming Children With Their Defense of Transgender Ideology" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Anti-Grooming Protests Sweep Canada, Parents Speak Out Against Transgender Propaganda in Schools" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

Russia-Ukraine war

• A Reuters article by Julia Payne and Alan Charlish titled "Poland, Hungary, Slovakia to Introduce Own Bans on Ukraine Grains" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Christian Edwards titled "Is One of Russia's Oldest Allies [Armenia] Slipping From the Kremlin's Orbit [After Armenia Hosted U.S. Soldiers for a Peacekeeper Training Exercise]?" was posted at cnn.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

• An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "Zelensky Fires All Six of His Defense Ministers With No Explanation Weeks After Letting Top Military Chief Go Amid Corruption and Graft Allegations" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Jake Smith titled "Major Ally Nation [Poland, Who Has Historically Been One of Ukraine's Strongest Allies] Says It's Done Sending Weapons to Ukraine" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

Russia-Ukraine war – U.S. money keeps flowing there

• An article by Jake Smith titled "Zelenskyy Gets Cold Reception on Capitol Hill as Support for Ukraine Funding Wanes" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

• An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Biden Approves \$325 Million Ukraine Security Assistance Package After Zelenskyy's White House Visit" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

Comments about China

• An article by Chun Han Wong, Lingling Wei and Nancy A. Youssef titled "China's Defense Minister Is Being Removed From Post; U.S. Officials Say" was posted at wsj.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Jake Smith titled "China's Defense Minister Is Only the Latest Victim of Beijing's Vanishing Act" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

Comments about China and Taiwan

• An article by Joyu Wang titled "China's Fighter Jets Aren't Just Flying Around Taiwan, They Are Practicing" was posted at wsj.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

• An article by Jordan Cohen and Jonathan Ellis Allen titled "Taiwan Needs Our [U.S.] Weapons – Instead, We're Sending Them to Bad Guys" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2023.

Israel – conflict about supreme court (leading to protests)

• An article by Staff titled "Outcry After Netanyahu Says Anti-Overhaul Protesters Joining Forces With PLO [and] Iran" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Herb Keinon titled "For How Long Can Netanyahu Keep the Judicial Reform Out of the Spotlight?" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

Iran – remembering Mahsa Amini protests

• An article by Caroline Hawley titled "Iran's Women on Mahsa Amini's Death Anniversary: 'I Wear What I Like Now'" was posted at bbc.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Natasha Turak titled "More Repression, Yet More Resistance: Iran One Year After the Mahsa Amini Protests" was posted at cnbc.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

Iran - trading for more U.S. citizens

• An article by Abigail Williams and Dan De Luce titled "Biden Administration Clears Way for Prisoner Swap Deal With Iran, Lifts Freeze on \$6 Billion in Iranian Funds [From South Korea to Qatar]" was posted at nbcnews.com on Sept. 11, 2023.

• An article by Larry Kaplow titled "Iran Frees [Five] Americans in a Swap, Gets Access to Oil Money [That Had Been Frozen in a South Korean Bank, but Transferred to Accounts in Qatar], Release of [Five] Iranians in U.S." was posted at npr.org on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Jake Smith titled "Spying, Stealing and Spinning for Terrorists: Meet the Prisoners Joe Biden Is Reportedly Freeing for Iran" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'Funding Both Sides of the War': Ted Cruz Rips Biden, Says \$6 Billion Will Help Iran Build Drones" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Guess What Iran Did Right After Biden Gave Them \$6 Billion [President Ebrahim Raisi Threatened to Assassinate American Officials]" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

More comments about Iran

• An article by Reuel Marc Gerecht and Ray Takeyh titled "Iran's New Patrons [as China and Russia Stepping Up Their Support]" was posted at foreignaffairs.com on Sept. 7, 2023.

• An article by Emanuel Fabian titled "Iran Building Airport in Southern Lebanon to Attack

Israelis; Gallant Says" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Sept. 11, 2023.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

• An article by Christiaan Hetzner titled "Mohammed Bin Salman to Keep Oil Prices High to Spur Growth – 'I'm Trying to Get Saudi Arabia Back on the Right Track'" was posted at fortune.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

• An article by Peter Aitken titled "Bret Baier Interviews Saudi Prince: Israel Peace, 9/11 Ties, Iran Nuke Fears: 'Cannot See Another Hiroshima'" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Report: U.S. [and] Israel Will Help Saudi Arabia Enrich Uranium" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

Comments about Turkey

• A Reuters article by Ezgi Efkoyun titled "Erdogan Says Turkey Could 'Part Ways' With E.U. If Necessary" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

Panama Canal

• An article by Peter Tirschwell titled "Panama Canal Draft Restrictions Offer Sustained Challenge for Carriers" was posted at joc.com (Journal of Commerce) on Sept. 20, 2023.

• An article by LZ Granderson titled "The Panama Canal Is Running Dry, and It Is a Major U.S. Problem" was posted at mercurynews.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

International weather events

• An article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled "Death Toll From Libyan Floods Tops 11,000, Threat of Waterborne Illnesses Looms" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

International miscellaneous news

• An article by Ethan Ennals titled "Implanting Pancreas Cells From a Donor Into the Liver of Type 1 Diabetes Patients Helps Them Live Longer; Research Shows" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Italy's Meloni Vows 'Extraordinary Measures' to Deal With Migrant Crisis, Renews Call for Naval Blockade" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "The Taliban Has Detained an American (and 18 Others) for Promoting 'Christianity'" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

• An article by Shakhzod Yuldoshboev titled "Canada Accuses Indian Government of Assassinating Religious Leader on Its Soil" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Louis Knuffke titled "German Priests Defy Church Teaching, 'Bless' Same-Sex Unions Outside Cardinal's Cathedral" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

• An article by Jacob Kessler titled "Mexico on Track to Have Its First Jewish, Female President" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

• An article by Cliff Harvey Venzon titled "Philippines Urges People to Mask Up After Volcanic Smog Alert" was posted at bloomberg.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Teachers association – compares parental rights to racial segregation

• An article by Kate Anderson titled "Randi Weingarten [President of American Federation of Teachers] Compares 'Parental Rights' and 'Choice' to Racial Segregation" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 13, 2023.

• An article by Tim Pearce titled "Tim Scott Smacks Teachers Union Boss [Randi Weingarten] for Comparing Parental Rights to Segregation" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

D'Souza's "Police State"

• An article titled "Is America Becoming a Police State? [More Than Two-Thirds of American Voters Expressed That Concern]" was posted at rasmussenreports.com on Sept. 21,

2023.

"Sound of Freedom"

• An article by Kelly Laco and Wills Robinson titled "Ex-Homeland Security Agent Who Inspired 'Sound of Freedom' Reveals He Is Considering a Run for Mitt Romney's Senate Seat in Utah" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept 15, 2023.

• An article by Doug Mainwaring titled " 'Sound of Freedom' Hero Tim Ballard Demands Biden Administration Find 85,000 Lost Migrant Children" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

• Looking back to January 2023, an article by Nick Anderson titled "Is the Government Watching Me Through My Mobile and Computer? ['The CIA Can Track Your Every Move, Even Via Your Smartphone']' was posted at fastestypn.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Comments about free speech

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Federal Court Blocks California's Big Tech Crackdown – Citing Free Speech Concerns" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Covid - check out reason why reported number of deaths dropped

• An article by Monica Showalter titled "Funny How Those Covid Causes of Death Have Dropped [When Hospitals Were Suddenly Not Getting Federal Funding Dollars When Not Connected to Covid]" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

Covid – financial fraud

• An article by Christopher Jacobs titled "New Report Nearly Triples Estimated Amount Covid Fraudsters Stole in Unemployment Benefits" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

Comments – CDC

• An article by Caitlin Tilley titled "CDC Warns of Another 'Tripledemic' This Winter: Agency Says Covid, RSV and Flu Could Overwhelm Hospitals Again – After Mask-Wearing and Lockdowns Weakened People's Immune Systems" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2023.

Covid – comments about masks

• An article by Jack Phillips titled "More Hospitals Across the U.S. Are Bringing Back

Mask Mandates" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

Comments about Fauci

• An article by Joe Schoffstall titled "Fauci and Wife's Net Worth Exceeded \$11 Million When He Departed Government Post; Disclosures Reveal" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

Climate agenda

• An article by David Blackmon titled "Why Does Anyone Still Listen to Al Gore?" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Will Kessler titled "Biden Plans to Target America's Industrial Backbone With New Climate Crackdown" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Screaming Eco-Activists Blockade Doors to Federal Reserve Building" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "AOC Gets Fact-Checked in the Middle of a Hearing for Bogus Climate Claim" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

Climate agenda – making some people rich

• An article by Nick Pope titled "CCP-Linked Battery Maker Eligible for \$7.5 Billion in Biden Bucks; Analysis Finds" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

• An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Biden Unveils Massive Government Work Program to Fight Global Warming [to Hire 'Diverse Generation' of 20,000 Americans to 'Tackle Climate Change' – No Work Experience Required]" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

Climate agenda – EPA and Greenhouse Gas Reduction Fund

• Looking back to April 2023, an article titled "EPA Releases Framework for the Implementation of the Greenhouse Gas Reduction Fund as Part of President Biden's Investing in America Agenda" was posted at epa.gov on April 19, 2023.

• Looking back to June 2023, an article titled "Biden-Harris Administration Launches \$7 Billion Solar for All Grant Competition to Fund Residential Solar Programs That Lower Energy Costs for Families and Advance Environmental Justice Through Investing in America Agenda" was posted at epa.gov on June 28, 2023.

• Looking back to July 2023, an article titled "Biden-Harris Administration Launches Historic \$20 Billion in Grant Competitions to Create National Clean Financing Network as Part

of Investing in America Agenda" was posted at epa.gov on July 14, 2023.

Climate agenda – targeted to spend \$75 trillion by 2050

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Reaching Aggressive 2050 Climate Targets Could Cost Nearly \$75 Trillion; Analysis Finds" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 14, 2023.

Weekly reminder – China mines coal and U.S. cuts off coal

• Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.

• Looking back to February 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China Is Full Steam Ahead With New Coal Plants as the West Goes Green" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2023.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China's Carbon Emissions Soar as Biden Unveils Crackdown on American Power Plants" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2023.

Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Fossil fuel – more comments

• An article by Kevin Roberts titled "Biden's Energy Policy Has the U.S. in Chinese Handcuffs" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 14, 2023.

- An article by Nick Robertson titled "[Kevin] McCarthy Hits Biden on Energy Policies: 'We're Buying It From Our Enemies'" was posted at thehill.com on Sept. 17, 2023.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "California Sues Big Oil Companies, Seeking Damages Over Climate Change" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Tom Ozimek titled "Newsom Sues 'Big Oil' for Alleged Climate Change Deception [Accusing Them of Downplaying the Risks Posed by Fossil Fuels]" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Shuts Down Future Oil and Gas Activity on Thousands of Acres" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

• An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Biden Administration Moves to Enact 50-Year Ban on Mining, Drilling on Thousands of Acres in New Mexico" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

• An article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden's Plan for Mining and Drilling [Restriction] in New Mexico Is Not Going Over Well" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Federal Judge Delivers Blow to Biden Administration's Efforts to Restrict Offshore Oil and Gas Drilling" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

Comments - UAW automakers on strike

• An article by Tom Krisher, Mike Householder and John Seewer titled "Workers Strike at All 3 Detroit Automakers [General Motors, Ford and Chrysler], a New Tactic to Squeeze Companies for Better Pay" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden's Climate Agenda Launches Him Head-First Into a Political Maelstrom" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Sean Moran titled "[Michigan Rep.] Elissa Slotkin Votes to Ban Gas-Powered Vehicles During UAW Strike" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 15, 2023

• An article by Spencer Brown titled "Ford Lays Off 600 Workers Due to UAW Strike" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'Electric Cars Are Losing Us Money': UAW Member Slams Biden's Push for EVs" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by John Binder titled "Trump Defends Auto Workers Against Biden's Green Agenda: You're 'Being Sold Down the River' to China" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Ford CEO Jim Farley on Auto Strike: 'Transition to EVs Is Top Priority Despite Losing \$4.5 Billion" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Charlotte Hazard titled "Democrat Push for Electric Vehicles a Major Source of Auto Industry Pain Amid Historic Strike" was posted at just the news.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

• An article by Charles Lipson titled "Of Course Joe Biden Backs the Auto Unions; His

Green Policies Made a Strike Inevitable" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Nicole Littlefield titled " 'Replace Him': Striking Auto Workers Reject Biden's Backing" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept.18, 2023.

More comments – Jennifer Granholm's EV episode

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Energy Secretary's Staff Used Gas-Powered Vehicle to Block EV Charging Station So Granholm Won't Have to Wait to Charge" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 11, 2023.

Comments – electric vehicles

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Democrats Pay Visit to Striking Auto Workers After Voting Against Bill to Block Biden's EV Mandate" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Top Biden Energy Official Says It's Unsustainable to Replace Gas Cars With EVs, Suggests Ways to Decrease Driving" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

• An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Major Car Maker [Ford] Lost an Astonishing Amount of Money [\$4.5 Billion] on Electric Vehicles" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

Comments – **pro-life**

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Katherine Hamilton titled "D.C. Jury Finds Pro-Life Activists Guilty of Violating FACE Act in Abortion Clinic Blockade" was posted at breitbart.com on August 30, 2023.

• An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Three More Pro-Life Activists Found Guilty of Violating FACE Act in Abortion Clinic Blockade" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Darian Douaghy titled "Pro-Life Activists Convicted of 'Felony Conspiracy' for Protesting in Front of Abortion Clinics, Face 11 Years in Prison" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Comments – almost pro-life

• An article titled "Trump Calls DeSantis Abortion Ban 'A Terrible Mistake' – Sparking

Anger From Some Key Republicans" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Matt Lamb titled "Dear Trump: Abortion Isn't a Business Deal Where 'Both Sides' Have Valid Points" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled "CNN Guest [Josh Barro] Explains How Trump's Latest Break With Conservatives Actually Puts Him on 'Politically Stronger Ground'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

Comments – pro-abortion

• An article by Jonathan Van Maren titled "Long-Standing 'Choice' Group Changes Its Name ['NARAL Pro-Choice America' to 'Reproductive Freedom for All'], but Abortion-on-Demand Mission Remains the Same" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

Transgender – state news

• An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Kansas Will No Longer Allow Residents to Change Gender on Birth Certificates" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Brandon Poulter titled "School Boards Rebel Against California AG's Gender Ideology Guidance" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Transgender – miscellaneous news

• An article by Nicole Solas titled "My Pediatrician Discharged My Kids Because I Objected to Gender Ideology" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Liberals Try to Explain Why You Can Change Your Gender, but Not Your Race" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Embracing ESG and DEI

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Harvard's Woke Student Newspaper Claims Limiting Applicants to 200 Words [Is Racist Because It] Penalizes Students From 'Marginalized Backgrounds'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Wall Street Titans Offer College Students Golden Opportunities – Restrict Them by Race" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Ibram X Kendi's \$15 Million 'Anti-Racist Research Center' at Boston University Implodes as Staff Is Fired, Accusations of 'Exploitation'" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

• An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "[Western Kentucky] University Faces Civil

Rights Complaint for Race-Based Scholarship Programs" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

Rejecting ESG and DEI

• An article by Evan Poellinger titled "Activist Who Helped End DEI Policies at UNC Medical and Harvard [Kenny Xu] Sets His Sights on Congress [by Placing His Opposition to DEI Policies at the Center of His Platform]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 11, 2023.

U.S. dollar – is the dollar collapsing?

• An article by David James titled "The U.S. Dollar Is Not Collapsing, but the Global Financial System Is Increasingly Illogical" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

Deficit

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "America's National Debt Surpasses \$33 Trillion for First Time in U.S. History" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

After Biden admitted the obvious – White House tried weak damage control

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House on Biden Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Isn't Really About Inflation: It's 'Also About Reducing Prices' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

Inflation

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Bidenflation Has Caused a Drastic Number of Americans to Live in Poverty" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Janet Yellen Says She Doesn't 'See Any Signs' of an Economic Downturn" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Jon Miltimore titled "[Economist] Paul Krugman Insists Economy Is 'Surreally Good' After Household Incomes Fall" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

Finances

• An article by Will Kessler titled "Government Jobs Are Booming in Biden's Economy; Data Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Chicago's Democrat Mayor Brandon Johnson Now Wants to Create City-Run Grocery Stores to Promote 'Equitable' Access to Food After Walmart and Whole Foods Close Stores" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Peter Jacobsen titled "The Problem With a Chicago Municipal Grocery Store [Is Government Programs Are Generally Not as Efficient or as Cost-Effective as the Private Sector]" was posted at fee.org on Sept. 20, 2023.

Citizens moving to different states

• An article by Eden Villalovas titled "California Expected to Lose Five House Seats in 2030 as Population Estimates Show Continued Exodus" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

Immigration – sanctuary cities are not loving immigrants so much anymore

• An article by Tim Meads titled "L.A. Mayor [Karen Bass] Says City 'Welcomes Immigrants' – but She's 'Fearful' Planes of Illegal Aliens Will Start Coming 'Any Day'" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Adam Shaw titled "Biden-Era Migrant Crisis Blowing Holes Through Budgets of Liberal, Sanctuary Cities" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

• A video and an article by Thaleigha Rampersad and Andrew Stiles titled "Watch: 'Sanctuary' Democrats Decide They Don't Love Migrants So Much After All" were posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

Immigration – becoming problem for schools

• An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "The Migrant Surge Is Coming to the Classroom" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

Immigration – New York City

• An article by Nicole Gelinas titled "Yes, Blame for Migrant Flood Rests on Biden – but [Eric] Adams Isn't Helping Himself or the City" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 14, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Protesters Shout Down AOC and Other Democrats Over Illegal Immigration Problem in NYC" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Kamai Sultan titled "New York City Has Taken in 95,000 Migrants This

Year – Which Is More Than Twice as Many as LA, Miami, Houston Since May" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2023.

Immigration – Governor Abbott finally declares border invasion

• An article by Caitlyn Shelton titled "Texas Governor Greg Abbott Declares 'Invasion' at Southern Border" was posted at newsnationnow.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

• An article by Charles Kim titled "Texas Governor Sends [Texas National Guard] Troops for Border 'Invasion'" was posted at newsmax.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

Comments – illegal immigration

• An article by Jennie Taer titled "US-Mexico Border Is World's Deadliest Land Route for Migrants; Report Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 12, 2023.

• An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Inside Colony Ridge [Sprawling Settlement for Illegal Immigrants North of Houston]: The 'Fastest Growing Development' in the U.S. [400 Miles in the Interior of U.S.] Is a Magnet for Illegal Immigrants" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Will Kessler titled "'Daily Caller New Foundation' Reporter [Jennie Taer] Debunks Biden Administration's Claim That Border Situation Is 'Humane'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Kelly Laco titled "Chinese Spies Could Be Using the Southern Border to Get Into the U.S.; Top Republican Warns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 17, 2023.

• An article by James Gordon titled "What Happened to 'Consequences' for Crossers, Joe? Shocking Footage Shows Over 2,000 Migrants Crossing Rio Grande in One Night – as Cartels Send Thousands Per Day to Tie Up Agents While They Sneak Drugs Across" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Texas Lt. Governor [Dan Patrick] Says Biden 'Lies' About Border Because He Thinks the 'American Public Is Just Stupid'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Will Davis titled "An Open Southern Border Is Our Greatest Terror Threat" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

• An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Chicago Signs Nearly \$30 Million Contract to Build Giant Winterized Tent Camps for Migrants" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

• An article by Theodore Bunker titled "Senator Lindsey Graham to Newsmax: Venezuelan Work Permits Will Bring 'Another Million' to U.S." was posted at newsmax.com on Sept. 21,

2023.

Comments – about defunding the police

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

• An article by Laura Collins titled "BLM Activist and Dove 'Fat Acceptance Ambassador' Zyahna Bryant Backed Defunding the Police – but Called Cops on DailyMail.com Over Polite Interview Request" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Steven Richards titled "Consequences of 'Defund the Police': Big City Police Departments Bleeding Staff, Unable to Recruit" was posted at just thenews.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

• An article by Emma Richter titled "Officers in NYPD's Counter-Terrorism Unit Could Be Slashed by Up to 75% – With 240 of Its 300 Cops to Be Assigned to Street Patrols as Force Faces Staffing Crisis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2023.

Comments – Portland

• An article by Shane Dixon Kavanaugh titled "Portland Mayor Ted Wheeler Says He Will Not Seek a Third Term" was posted at oregonlive.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Shane Dixon Kavanaugh titled "Portland Mayor Ted Wheeler Weighs Seizing Control of All City Bureaus" was posted at oregonlive.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

• An article by Maxine Bernstein and Shane Dixon titled "Portland Police Chief Chuck Lovell Announces He's Stepping Down as Chief" was posted at oregonlive.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

• An article by Martha Williams titled "Nike [Shoe Company] Says It's Game Over in [Company's Home City] Portland; Sportswear Giant Permanently Shuts Down Its Longtime Factory Store After Spate of Thefts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 21, 2023.

Increasing violence

• An article by Noa Halff titled "Wild Brawl Breaks Out Between Group of Men and Women at [NFL] 49ers and Giants Game in San Francisco That Ends Up With One Woman Losing Her Wig" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2023.

Increasing crime

• An article by Lillian Tweten titled "Chicago Proposes Municipally-Run Grocery Store as Vendors Flee Rampant Crime" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Soaring theft

• An article by Rachel Summer Small titled "Woman Is Left Baffled After DoorDash Driver Scrawls '514' With Permanent Marker on Her Home During a Delivery – as Internet Sleuths Warn It Could Be a Secret Code Used by Thieves" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.

Expanding drug problems

• An article by Mairead Eloridi titled "San Francisco Sees Record Drug Overdose Deaths in August: 'Like a Zombie Apocalypse'" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

Homeless problem across America

• An article by Kamal Sultan titled "Denver Homeless Camp Has Decked-Out Open-Air Bar That Also Rents Out Tents for Prostitutes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Chrissy Clark titled "Portland Shells Out Taxpayer Cash So Homeless People Can Evaluate Police Disciplinary System" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

• An article by Jill Jacobson titled "Finally, a Democratic Mayor [Michelle Wu of Boston, Massachusetts] Embraces Sane Homeless Policies [Criminalizing Public Camping, While Providing Temporary Shelter and Storage]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Government action – seeking gun control

• An article by Taryn Luna titled "California Lawmakers Pass Newsom's Call for U.S. Constitutional Convention on Gun Control" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 14, 2023.

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "Biden Grants Longtime Wish to Gun Control Activists ('Gun Violence Prevention' Office)" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Biden Taps Vice President Harris to Lead Executive Level Gun Control Office" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

Using weapons to protect citizens

• An article by Emma Colton titled "[Washington State] Farmer Holds Burglars at Gunpoint After He Finds Them Creeping Around Property: Police" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

• An article by Emma Richter titled "Guards Armed With Assault Rifles Are Hired to Protect Philadelphia Cheese-Steak Restaurant as Violence Spikes in the Democrat-Led City" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.

Black lives matter corporation - seeds of Marxism

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself as 'Trained Marxist'" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Dove Hit by Growing Boycott for Hiring BLM Activist Zhayna Bryant Who Ruined White Student Morgan Bettinger's Life" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2023.
- An article by Rohit Kumar titled "Morgan Bettinger: How Zyahna Bryant's False Accusation of Racism Ruined a UVA Student's Life" was posted at factynews.com on Sept. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Dana Kennedy titled "BLM Activist Ruined White University of Virginia Student's Reputation Over 'Misheard' Remark: Report" was posted at nypost.com on April 29, 2023.

Comments about erroneous police actions

- Looking back to July 2023, an article by Andy Rose titled "Colorado Officer (Who Placed Handcuffed Suspect Into a Vehicle That Was Hit by Train) Is Found Guilty of Misdemeanors, but Acquitted of Felony [as the Victim Suffered 9 Broken Ribs and a Broken Arm]" was posted at cnn.com on July 29, 2023.
- An article by Caroll Alvarado titled "Colorado Officer (Who Placed Handcuffed Suspect Into Police Vehicle That Was Hit by a Train) Sentenced to 30 Months Probation, 100 Hours Community Service [as the Victim Suffered 9 Broken Ribs and a Broken Arm]" was posted at cnn.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

Sports entertainment

• An article by Colin Salad titled "'First Take' [With Popular Black Host Stephen A. Smith] and 'Undisputed' [With Irritating White Host Skip Bayless] Rivalry Takes Drastic Turn With [Former NFL Player] Shannon Sharpe Switch [to Join Smith and Attract Record Viewers]" was posted at thestreet.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Comments about corporate news media

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "[Media Research Center President Brent] Bozell Letter [to NBC, ABC and CBS News] Network Heads for 'Election Interference' [and] Zero Coverage of 9 Biden Scandals" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 15, 2023. • An article by Craig Bannister titled "[Media Research Center President Brent] Bozell: Media Will Refuse to Cover [Mark] Levin's New Book – Even If a Million People Buy It" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Michael Goodwin titled "The Media Cannot Save Lying Joe Biden – Even With His Demands" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Jeff Cohen titled "Joe Biden, MSNBC and 2024: Is Liberal Propaganda Distorting Our Perception?" was posted at salon.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

• An article by Robert Schmad titled "Non-Profit [Open Society Foundations] Backed by Soros, Foreign Billionaire [Hansjorg Wyss] Bought Nearly Two Dozen Local Newspapers in This Swing State [Maine]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Comment – voter news

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Darrell M. West titled "How Does Vote-by-Mail Work and Does It Increase Election Fraud? [Brookings Institution Claims There Is No Evidence That Mail Ballots Increase Electoral Fraud]" was posted at brookings.edu on June 22, 2020.

• An article by Thomas Kasperek titled "The Paper Ballot Is the Vote of Record" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 13, 2023.

• An article by Mark Hemingway titled "Democrat Produces Video Alleging Bridgeport [Connecticut] Mayor Stole Election by Stuffing Ballot Boxes" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Mary Lou Masters titled "Key Battleground State [Pennsylvania] Governor Launches 'Automatic Voter Registration' Plan Ahead of 2024" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

• An article titled "Majority of Voters [56%] Worried About Election Cheating in 2024" was posted at rasmussenreports.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

Washington Post and New York Times – mention Biden not running on 2024 ticket

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "New York Times and Washington Post Both Run Op-Eds Branding Biden (80) Too Old for Office With NYT Raising Specter of Him Dying Before Retiring Like Ruth Bader Ginsburg" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2023.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Washington Post Columnist David Ignatius Urges Biden to Not Run for Re-Election" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 13, 2023.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Liberals Agree With Washington Post Columnist David Ignatius That Biden Should Not Run for Re-Election" was posted at dailycaller.com on

Sept. 13, 2023.

Washington Post – identifies "worst case scenario" (getting nomination and dropping out)

• An article by Katie Pavlich titled "[Unnamed] Democrat Admits [in Washington Post Article] What the 'Worst Case Scenario' Would Be Leading Up to 2024 [Getting the Nomination and Then Dropping Out Due to Health]" was posted at townhall.com Sept. 19, 2023.

• An article by Toluse Olorannipa, Meryl Kornfield and Colby Itkowitz titled "Anxiety Ripples Through the Democratic Party Over Biden" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

If Biden does not drop out – notice his chosen strategy

• An article by Aamer Madhani titled "Biden Tells a Broadway Theater Packed for Fundraiser That Trump Is Determined to Destroy the Nation" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Did Pelosi give a clue about Harris?

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Nancy Pelosi Concedes Biden May Drop Out of 2024 Race – Then Laughs and Refuses to Say If Kamala Harris Is the Best Running Mate" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 14, 2023.

• An article by Lauren Sforza titled "House Dem Leader [Hakeem Jeffries] Offers Support for VP Harris After Pelosi Remarks Raise Eyebrows" was posted at thehill.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

Democrat's dilemma - can they dump an unpopular Kamala Harris?

• An article titled "[Fox Host] Brian Kilmeade: The Left Is Looking to Push Joe Out and Take Kamala With Him" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Gage Klipper titled "Democrats Are Never Scared to Tear Down Their Own – and Kamala Might Be Next" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by David Bossie titled "It's Not Really Joe Biden on the Ballot Next Year, It's Someone Much Worse [Kamala Harris]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• A video and an article by Stephanie Kaloi titled "MSNBC's Jonathan Capehart Asks If Republicans Are 'Secretly Afraid' of Vice President Kamala Harris" were posted at thewrap.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

• An article by (Fox News Contributor) Joe Concha titled "The More People See of Kamala Harris, the More They Don't Like Her" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Democrats – diminishing black vote?

• An article by Nate Cohn titled "Consistent Signs of Erosion in Black and Hispanic Support for Biden" was posted at nytimes.com on Sept. 5, 2023.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "New York Times: Joe Biden's Black, Hispanic Polling Numbers Worst Since Walter Mondale in 1984" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

Democrats – diminishing Hispanic vote?

• An article by Staff titled "[Alfredo] Ortiz: Hispanics Running Away From Democrats, Bidenomics Making Things Even Worse" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

Biden insults black and Hispanic workers

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "White House Alters Biden Transcript to Clean Up Gaffe Implying African American and Hispanic Workers Don't Have 'High School Diplomas'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2023.

Keep an eye on Michelle Obama

• An article by Julianna Frieman titled "Ted Cruz Says Democrats Will 'Parachute' In Michelle Obama, 'Jettison' Joe Biden'' was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

Gavin Newsom – presently backing Biden and Harris

• An article by Emily Goodin titled "Gavin Newsom Shuts Down Running in 2024: Democrat Says Kamala is 'Lined Up' to Replace Biden (80) If He Drops Out, and Tells Donors to Stop 'Wallowing' Over Dire Polls and Get Behind Joe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 8, 2023.

• An article by Kevin Tober titled "Chuck Todd Urges Newsom to Run Against Biden Like RFK [Ran Against Lyndon Johnson]" was posted at newsbusters.org on Sept. 10, 2023.

Does Gavin Newsom think voters are stupid? - he praises Biden's mental sharpness

• An article by Corey Walker titled " 'Qualities of Youth': Gavin Newsom Defends Biden's 'State of Mind' – 'Absolutely' Endorses Harris" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Harriet Alexander and Nick Allen titled "Gavin Newsom Brushes Off Concerns About Joe Biden's Age and Offers Unequivocal Support to President and Kamala Harris – and Claims They've Produced a 'Masterclass' in Government; Cautions That Hunter Is a Problem for White House" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "Newsom Claims Biden's Old Age Is a Good Thing: 'I Want a Seasoned Pro'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Biden Gets Confused for 13 Seconds, Takes Question After Saying It's Bedtime – Then Is Shut Down Mid-Sentence by Press Secretary" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 11, 2023.

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Biden's Gaffetastic Week – More Than a Dozen Lies and Bumbles" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Kamai Sultan titled "President Joe Biden Praises 'Congressional Black Caucus' During Address to the Hispanic Caucus in Another Gaffe for Aging Commander in Chief" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 22, 2023.

If Gavin Newsom believes Biden's mind is sharp – does he think Biden is lying?

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Joe Biden Is Slammed for Lying That He Taught Political Theory at the University of Pennsylvania for Four Years – Despite Serving as Honorary Professor for Two and Never Teaching a Single Class" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 14, 2023.

Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

• An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Man With Gun Posing as U.S. Marshal Arrested at RFK Jr. Campaign Event [in Los Angeles]" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Emily Gooden titled "RFK Jr. Again Asks Biden Why He Isn't Getting Secret Service Protection After Armed Man Was Arrested at a Campaign Stop – Close to Where His Father Was Assassinated" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article titled "33% of Democrats Might Vote for RFK Jr. As Third-Party Candidate" was posted at rasmussenreports.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "WH Sends Marching Orders to Media Executives on How They Should Cover Biden Impeachment Inquiry" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 13, 2023.

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "[Media Research Center President Brent] Bozell Letter [to NBC, ABC and CBS News] Network Heads for 'Election Interference' [and] Zero Coverage of 9 Biden Scandals" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 15, 2023. • An article by James Lynch titled "Biden Allies Reportedly Distance Themselves From Merrick Garland as Investigations Continue" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 17, 2023.

• An article by Chris Enloe titled "Biden Quietly Makes It Harder for Future Republican Presidents to Slash Size of the Federal Bureaucracy" was posted at theblaze.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Hank Berrien titled "Joint Chiefs of Staff Chairman Milley Protests: I'm Not Sure What Woke Means" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "Almost No Major World Leaders Showed Up for Biden's U.N. General Assembly Speech" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

Conservative Lauren Boebert – caught on video

• An article by Joshua Zitser titled "[Colorado Rep.] Lauren Boebert Denied Vaping at 'Beetlejuice' Performance (From Which She Was Kicked Out); Video Clearly Shows She Did'' was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Mariane Perez titled "[Colorado Rep.] Lauren Boebert's Date Fondled Her Breasts While She Grabbed His Crotch [While Attending Denver Theater During the Musical 'Beetlejuice']; Surveillance Video Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Jessica Schladebeck titled "[Colorado Rep.] Lauren Boebert Caught Aggressively Groping Her Date Before Being Booted From Theater: Security Footage" was posted at nydailynews.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

Conservative Kristi Noem – affair for years

• An article by Ken Silverstein and Laura Collins titled "Married South Dakota Governor Kristi Noem and Trump Advisor Corey Lewandowski Have Been Having a Years-Long Clandestine Affair" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2023.

Conservative Ken Paxton - contrasting points of view about his non-impeachment

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Patrick Svitek titled "Donald Trump, Ted Cruz Denounce Effort to Impeach Attorney General Ken Paxton" was posted at kvue.com on May 27, 2023.

• An article by Andrea Vacchiano titled "Texas AG Ken Paxton Warns Biden Admin After Defeating 'Sham Impeachment': 'Buckle Up'" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "A Sad Day for Texas: Acquitting Ken Paxton Condones Corruption, Abuse of Power" was posted at star-telegram.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Uriel J. Garcia titled "After Winning Impeachment Fight, [Ken] Paxton Still Faces Felony Fraud Case and an FBI Investigation" was posted at texastribune.org on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Eden Villalovas titled "Ken Paxton Hints at Running for Senate [John Cornyn's Seat in 2026] After Texas Acquittal: 'Everything's on the Table'" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 21, 2023.

More comments – about conservatives

• An article by Nicholas Giordano titled "When Our Elected Officials Undermine the Constitution, It's Time to Defend It" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "Candace Owens Is Suspended From YouTube for [Alleged] Hate Speech Against the LGBTQ Community" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Guy Benson titled "Republicans Might Want to Pay Attention to Canada's New Conservative Leader [Pierre Poilievre]" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

January 6 protesters

• An article by Alanna Durkin Richer and Michael Kunzelman titled "A January 6 Rioter Was Convicted and Sentenced in Secret, No One Will Say Why" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Kallie Cox titled "North Carolina Man Who Filmed Capitol Riot Found Guilty With January 6 Mob" was posted at charlotteobserver.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

Threats to use 14th Amendment – to keep Trump off ballot

• An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "California Democrats Ask Attorney General for 'Immediate Intervention' to Remove Trump From Ballot" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "'Bad Precedent': Top Scholar Backing Argument for Disqualifying Trump From 2024 Ballot [Northwestern Pritzker School of Law Professor Steven Calabresi] Changes His Mind" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Trump's Eligibility for the 2024 Ballot Could Be Headed to the Supreme Court" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 19, 2023.

Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

• Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.

Comments about Trump

• An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Democrats Are Trashing the Constitution Just to Get Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

General interest

• An article by Andrew Birkle titled "Legendary [NFL] Detroit Lions Running Back Barry Sanders Announces Documentary on Why He Retired" was posted at freep.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

• An article by Robert Marvi titled "[NBA Legend] Kareem Abdul-Jabbar Doesn't Think Magic Johnson Is the Greatest Point Guard Ever [Instead Naming Oscar Robertson]" was posted at usatoday.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

• An article by Bethan Moorcraft titled "Warren Buffett Says 'Money Has No Utility to Me, Time Has Utility to Me'" was posted at moneywise.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by John-Michael Dumais titled "[Maine] Baby Who Died 34 Hours After Vaccines Had Toxic Level of Aluminum in His Blood: Report" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• An article by Matt Lamb titled "American Surgeon [Dr. Nai Nghiem in California] Suggests Harvesting Kidneys From Terminal Newborn Babies" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

• • • • •

An article by Stephen Kokx titled "Blue State Abortion Laws Prove Hillary Clinton Is Wrong to Say Democrats Don't Support Infanticide" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 21, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

Despite liberal lawmakers continuing to pass laws that have the effect of legalizing infanticide, Hillary Clinton recently said it is "totally bogus" to accuse Democrats of supporting such

policies.

Clinton was hosting a panel discussion titled "Women's Rights are Human Rights: How to Provide Abortion Care in a Post-Dobbs World" for the Clinton Global Initiative meeting in New York this week. She was speaking with Democrat Governors J.B. Pritzker of Illinois and Gretchen Whitmer of Michigan (two of the most pro-abortion governors in the country) when she made her remarks.

Arguing that there has been a "powerful backlash" by pro-lifers across the United States since the U.S. Supreme Court overturned Roe vs. Wade, Clinton asked the pair how their messaging has changed since 2022.

Clinton began: "What I see happening now, which is a totally bogus argument, is that Democrats are for, you know, abortion at birth."

"After birth," Whitmer interjected.

"After birth, right," Clinton replied.

Clinton continued: "I always give the Republicans credit because they find these wedge issues. They make these outlandish claims, and they never deviate from them."

In 2019, then-Virginia Democrat Governor Ralph Northam appallingly said that if a woman was in labor and still wanted an abortion, the baby would be "kept comfortable" after-birth until the mother and the physician decided to either let it live or kill it.

Northam, who doubled down on his remarks afterwards, was speaking to a radio station about the implications of the Repeal Act (which was written by Virginia Democrat Delegate Kathy Tran). Tran also stated that her bill would do away with any limits on abortion, including up to when a pregnant woman was dilated.

Scores of Democrats across the United States have passed equally barbaric laws in recent years.

• This past summer, Minnesota lawmakers approved a bill that removes protections for babies who survive abortion attempts.

• In California last year, ultra-liberal Democratic Governor Gavin Newsom signed a package of laws that critics have said is intended to decriminalize infanticide.

• In Arizona, Democrat Governor Katie Hobbs vetoed legislation in April that would have mandated medical care for babies born alive during unsuccessful abortions.

Pro-life activists have pointed out that the intended aim of these laws is not only to legalize the murder of unborn children up to the moment of birth, but even after it.

Clinton further asked Whitmer to comment on some of the other reasons why abortion is supposedly beneficial for women.

Whitmer responded: "Access and protection of those rights is so important for our economy. It's also critical for our competitiveness" (referencing overseas business trips she went on recently).

Clinton said: "It's so important to make the point you made, Gretchen, about economic rights and economic opportunities."

Clinton's daughter, Chelsea, famously came under intense criticism for remarks she made in 2018 that were similar to Whitmer's comments. At the time, Clinton boasted that "American women entering the labor force from 1973 to 2009 added \$3.5 trillion dollars to our economy." (She mentioned that this is not disconnected from the fact that Roe became the law of the land in January of 1973.)

Pro-lifers as well as supporters of traditional values denounced Clinton's idolization of "the economy."

Many argued that women should be at home raising their children – a privilege increasingly difficult for families to access given the cost of living. Others pointed out that far from being an economic boom, legalized abortion has led to 60 million babies being murdered in their mothers' wombs.

• • • • •

An article by Allen West titled "The Hypocrisy of the Hunter Biden Hustle" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 18, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

I am writing this missive from San Diego – here for a conference on creating more awareness and solutions for the issue of fatherlessness in America.

While I was flying out, I was considering the recent news about the indictments on several federal gun charges for one Hunter Biden. I immediately thought about the 1970s song by Van McCoy called "The Hustle."

If Special Prosecutor David Weiss and the entire Biden crime syndicate think the American people will fall for this hustle, they are gravely mistaken. I think we can all see through the facade of this delusional charade, and if not, let's delve into it.

First of all, why are we just now getting to an indictment on a felony crime that was committed in 2018? That means the statute of limitations will soon run out.

I have served on the Board of the NRA. I am currently Chairman of the Second Amendment

Institute, and I am a Life Member of several 2nd Amendment advocacy organizations.

I am familiar with BATF From 4473. Lying on that form is an "immediate federal felony crime" with a minimum sentence of five years. Anyone filling out this form is made aware of that penalty, on the spot.

This silly excuse by the Hunter Biden legal buffoons that there was no harm done, well then, anyone that has been found guilty and is serving (or has served) a prison sentence, should file a lawsuit and say, there was no harm done.

Hunter's lawyers believe that you can lie on this form as long as you do not commit a crime with the weapon. Lying on the form is (by itself) a crime.

• Mr. Gun Control, Joe Biden, now has a son who is guilty of three felony federal gun charges.

• Hunter is charged with lying to a Federal Firearms Licensee (FFL) – while it is those same FFLs who are being prosecuted and having their licenses revoked by Biden's out-of-control ATF agency for clerical mistakes on Form 4473.

• Joe Biden recently handed down an executive order on a simple firearm accessory called a "pistol brace" (just a piece of plastic enabling better control and handling of a certain design weapon), so Biden sought to turn millions of legal and law-abiding gun owners into felons – and now his son faces felony gun charges.

• Hunter Biden is charged with three felony gun charges at the same time that the deranged Governor of New Mexico is trying to undermine the constitutional right to keep and bear arms of legal, law-abiding citizens.

• How can Biden claim to be for "gun control" when he released one of the world's most notorious gun dealers in exchange for WNBA basketball player?

Yeah, you just can't make this up.

The real hustle in all of this is the proposed distraction for which no one is falling.

Hunter Biden was going to enter a guilty plea when he felt he was getting a sweetheart plea deal. That included his charges of tax evasion. If Weiss believes that we will fall for this Kansas City Shuffle move, he is grossly mistaken.

These felony gun charges (upon which they will try to run clock out) are minuscule in comparison to the tax evasion issues because those can easily lead back to the "Big Guy."

Furthermore, we all know that Joe (who maintains that his son did nothing wrong) will probably

pardon that rascal.

David Weiss and the lawless Biden DOJ under Merrick Garland are running a weak doggone hustle on the American people. This poor attempt to save face failed as soon as it was announced. Hunter Biden must be charged with felony tax evasion.

Again, consider the hypocrisy of Joe Biden demanding we "pay our fair share" when his boy didn't for six years.

Hunter Biden is a millstone about the neck of Joe Biden.

All of this reminds me of a quote from Sir Walter Scott's play "Marmion" – "Oh, what a tangled web we weave when first we practice to deceive."

When you try to run a hustle on folks, it does eventually collapse on you. This is not just the case for the Biden crime family, but it is also the case with the progressive socialist leftists who are trying to hustle the American people out of their individual rights, freedoms and liberties.

Steadfast and Loyal.

• • • • •

An article by James Lynch titled "Here's All the Evidence Connecting Joe Biden to Hunter Biden's Foreign Business Dealings" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 17, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

The amount of evidence connecting Joe Biden to Hunter Biden's business dealing is growing as Congressional investigations continue to reveal new information surrounding Hunter Biden's engagements.

Witness testimony, emails, text messages, flights and additional evidence indicate Joe Biden was knowledgeable about Hunter Biden's business dealings and communicated with his son's business associates on numerous occasions.

• Hunter Biden's former business associate Devon Archer testified in July to the House Oversight Committee that Joe Biden spoke with his son's business associates more than 20 times, including a spring 2014 dinner with Russian oligarch Elena Baturina and a spring 2015 dinner with Vadim Pozharskyi, an executive with Ukrainian energy firm Burima Holdings.

• In addition, Archer mentioned a meeting Joe Biden had in Beijing with a Chinese business associate, whose daughter later received a college recommendation letter from then-Vice President Joe Biden.

• Hunter Biden was being paid more than \$80,000 per month by Burisma when the dinner

with Pozharskyi took place, according to bank records released by House Oversight. Baturina wired \$3.5 million to a shell company owned by Archer and Biden in February 2014, bank records show.

• According to Hunter Biden's laptop archive, Pozharskyi emailed Hunter Biden in April 2015: "Dear Hunter, thank you for inviting me to DC and giving an opportunity to meet your father and spent [sic] some time together. It's realty [sic] an honor and pleasure."

• The Biden family and its associates received more than \$20 million from Ukrainian, Russia, Chinese, Romanian and Kazakhstani business associates, the bank records indicate.

• Archer also described to House Oversight how the Biden family "brand" represented by Joe Biden protected Burisma from scrutiny and kept the firm in business. Archer said Hunter Biden "called D.C." at Burisma's December 2015 board meeting because of pressure from Pozharskyi and Burisma founder Mykola Zlochevsky.

• Joe Biden took a trip to Ukraine days after Hunter Biden's phone call and archived emails show then-VP Biden's office worked with one of Hunter Biden's business associates on media inquiries related to Burisma on the day of the apparent phone call.

• Internal State Department emails show Joe Biden's office sent them talking points and instructed officials not to single out Zlochevsky in response to media questions. Archer could not confirm whether Joe Biden was on the other end of his son's phone call.

• After his testimony, Archer told Daily Caller Co-Founder Tucker Carlson it is "categorically false" to claim Joe Biden did not know about his son's business dealings. In the interview, Carlson displayed a personalized letter Joe Biden sent to Archer in 2011 apologizing for not being able to meet him.

• Archer also told Tucker Carlson [that] Ukrainian prosecutor Viktor Shokin was a "threat" to Burisma's business before Joe Biden successfully pressured Ukraine into getting Shokin fired. Archer told Carlson about a raid Shokin orchestrated on Zlochevsky's office that occurred soon before Shokin was fired.

• Joe Biden told the Council of Foreign Relations in September 2016: "You remember last year I was authorized to say we'd do the second tranche of a billion dollars. And he didn't fire his chief prosecutor. And because I have the confidence of the president, I was there, and I said: 'I'm not signing it. Until you fire him, we're not signing, man. Get it straight. We're not doing it.'"

• House Oversight has requested records from the State Department related to Shokin and Burisma to better understand why U.S. officials changed their perception of Shokin in late 2015. Unearthed memos from U.S. and European officials show Shokin was making progress on Ukraine's anti-corruption goals before he was fired.

• A separate FBI FD-1023 form contains allegations from a confidential human source that Zlochevsky bragged about sending bribes to Joe Biden and Hunter Biden. Zlochevsky claims he sent \$5 million to Joe Biden and \$5 million to Hunter Biden to get Shokin fired, the confidential human source said. The Ukrainian oligarch allegedly possesses two recordings of Joe Biden and 15 recordings of Hunter Biden discussing the bribes. Republican Kentucky Rep. James Comer (Chairman of the House Oversight Committee) said in June the FBI is investigating the bribery allegations.

• IRS whistleblower Gary Shapley testified to the House Ways and Means Committee in May and disclosed a transcript from Hunter Biden's former business associate Rob Walker, who said Joe Biden met in May 2017 with officials from CEFC China Energy (a Chinese energy company doing business with Hunter Biden). Shapley confirmed Joe Biden's apparent meeting with CEFC associates when he testified publicly in July.

• Furthermore, Shapley disclosed a threatening text Hunter Biden allegedly sent in July 2017 to a different Chinese associate where he referenced Joe Biden's presence in the room.

• According to Shapley, Hunter Biden said: "I am sitting here with my father and we would like to understand why the commitment made has not been fulfilled. Tell the director that I would like to resolve this now before it gets out of hand, and now means tonight."

• Hunter Biden added: "I will make certain that between the man sitting next to me and every person he knows and my ability to forever hold a grudge that you will regret not following my direction. I am sitting her waiting for the call with my father." (Images from Hunter Biden's laptop demonstrate he was with Joe Biden the night he sent the apparent text message – according to the Washington Free Beacon.)

• Hunter Biden texted a CEFC associate on August 3, 2017 boasting over how the "Bidens are the best" at doing what his boss wants for the company, House Oversight revealed in June.

• Hunter Biden told CEFC associate Gongwen Dong: "The Biden's are the best I know at doing exactly what the Chairman wants from this [partnership]." (The next day, Hunter's shell company Owasco PC received a \$100,000 payment from CEFC, House Oversight discovered.)

• The Chairman of CEFC was Ye Jianming, a businessman who was linked to the Chinese Communist Party before being arrested for bribery, House Oversight said in a memo released in May. Emails on Hunter Biden's laptop show he was "office mates" with Joe Biden and Dong, alongside Jill Biden and his uncle James Biden.

• Hunter Biden's failed guilty plea deal with the Department of Justice (DOJ) indicates he made more than \$600,000 from CEFC in 2017 and roughly \$1 million from Hudson West III, a business entity he formed with a CEFC associate. IRS whistleblower Joseph Ziegler testified in July that Hudson West II brought in \$3.7 million overall and confirmed the payment from CEFC.

• An email sent in May 2027 by former Hunter Biden business associate James Gilliar

alludes to Joe Biden as "the big guy" in a discussion about a potential business deal.

• "10 held by H for the big guy," Gilliar suggested (with the "big guy" moniker referring to Joe Biden) former business associate Tony Bobulinski confirmed to the New York Post. According to House Oversight, Gilliar texted Bobulinski on May 20, 2017: "Don't mention Joe being involved, it's only when u are face to face. I know u know that but they are paranoid."

• Walker received \$3 million worth of payments from State Energy HK (a different Chinese energy firm) and sent more than \$1 million of those payments to LLCs held by Biden family members – House Oversight revealed in March. Ziegler also confirmed the payments from State Energy HK in his testimony.

• "It's really hard. But don't worry, unlike Pop [Joe], I won't make you give me half your salary," Hunter Biden texted his daughter Naomi in 2019, according to text messages from his laptop archive reported by the New York Post. Emails on Biden's laptop indicate he wired himself \$100,000 from Joe Biden's bank account when he was dealing with financial issues.

• Moreover, emails on Biden's laptop show Hunter was paying Joe Biden's phone bill and paid for house repairs for Joe Biden's Wilmington, Delaware residence, the Daily Mail reported.

• Hunter Biden took an estimated 15 flights with his father on Air Force Two when Joe Biden was vice president, according to an analysis by Fox News. The first son accompanied then-VP Biden on trips to Canada, Mexico, Europe, Africa and Asia – the outlet reported.

• House Oversight has requested the National Archives and Records Administration (NARA) provide records from Hunter Biden's apparent flights and multiple aliases Joe Biden appeared to use for government purposes, including a meeting with Ukraine's president that Hunter Biden was aware of ahead of time.

• Hunter Biden's business associates visited the White House more than 80 times when Joe Biden was vice president, Fox News reported based on White House visitor logs.

• The younger Biden met with his father, Devon Archer and a lobbyist for Kazakh Prime Minister Karim Massimov at the Naval Observatory, the vice president's official residence, Archer testified. House Oversight is looking closely at the Naval Observatory meeting as part of its investigation, the New York Post reported.

• The House Ways and Means, Oversight and Judiciary Committees will be leading an impeachment inquiry into Joe Biden over Hunter Biden's business dealings and IRS whistleblower testimony accusing the DOJ of giving Hunter Biden special treatment in their ongoing investigation, Speaker McCarthy announced Tuesday.

• The role Joe Biden allegedly played in Hunter Biden's business dealings is a central component of the impeachment inquiry and House Oversight's probe into the younger Biden's affairs.

• The White House said in June that Joe Biden was "not in business" with his son and Joe Biden said Archer's testimony is "not true" in August.

• "The House GOP investigations have turned up no evidence of wrongdoing by POTUS," White House spokesman Ian Sams tweeted on Sept. 12. "In fact, their own witnesses have testified to that, and their own documents have showed no link to POTUS," Sams added.

• Hunter Biden was indicted Thursday on three gun charges and faces a maximum of 25 years in prison. Special counsel David Weiss is simultaneously investigating Hunter Biden's taxes following the collapse of his plea deal in July. Shapley and Ziegler have accused DOJ investigators of giving Hunter Biden special treatment under Weiss' watch prior to his special counsel designation.

• Biden pleaded not guilty to two tax misdemeanors after Delaware U.S. District Court Judge Maryellen Noreika scrutinized an immunity provision in the pretrial diversion agreement for his felony gun charge. Noeeika's pressure caused a dispute between Biden's counsel and the DOJ resulting in the collapse of Biden's plea agreement.

.

Isaiah 55:6-11–"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."